Draft Letter – GMB Injured Member to MP


Dear……..
I am writing to you about the proposals for Reform of Civil Litigation Funding and Costs in England and Wales, and their impact on access to justice for working people.
I was injured recently and it wasn’t my fault.  I have lost money because of my injuries.  My lawyer is fighting my case on a “no win, no fee” basis and if I am successful I will receive my compensation in full.  I am bringing my claim with the support of my Trade Union, GMB.  

The Government are now planning major changes to the way cases like mine are funded.  If these changes are brought in, “no win, no fee” will not be available in many cases.

The Government’s plans means constituents like me could suffer an injury on the road or at work that is someone else’s fault and may be potentially very serious, even leading to a disabling condition or terminal occupational disease and yet:
· Unless my case is clear cut, I may not be able to find a lawyer willing to take my case on at all leaving me with nothing; or

· If I do find a lawyer and win I wouldn’t get my compensation in full.  

I face either being denied access to justice or less money if I win.  I didn’t want to get injured.  That’s not fair.

As my MP, I would like you to bring my concerns to the attention of the Minister, Jonathan Djanagly MP, and send me a copy of any reply you receive from him.

I look forward to your help and assistance in this important matter. 

Yours sincerely
